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TOWN OF NEW GLASGOW 

PUBLIC HEARING 

MONDAY, JUNE 17, 2019 

 A Public Hearing was held on Monday, June 17, 2019 at 7:00 p.m. in the Council 

Chambers.  Present were: Mayor Dicks; Deputy Mayor Guthro, Councillors Dorrington; 

Lewis; Fraser and MacDonald.  Also present were: Lisa MacDonald, CAO; Earl 

MacKenzie, Town Engineer; Geralyn MacDonald, Director of Community Economic 

Development; Corey Smith, Director of Corporate Services; Kelly Sloan, Executive 

Assistant; Frank DeMont, Solicitor and Jeffrey Turnbull, Development Officer/Planner.  

 Absent from the meeting was Councillor Proudfoot. 

Mayor Dicks noted some of the events she attended during the last month: She 

attended the Nova Scotia Community Transportation Board meeting and AGM; the 

Relay for Life which was held at NNEC this year; the Abercrombie Golf & Country Club 

100th Anniversary celebration; the PRIDE Week flag raising at the Gazebo; the Davis 

Day Ceremony in Stellarton along with Councillor Fraser; the Big Brothers Big Sisters 

Volunteer Event; the Johnny Miles Award Night where the Town of New Glasgow was 

presented with the Johnny Miles Williston Character Award and the Johnny Miles Event 

where 1,400 people participated in the race on Sunday, 130 participants in the Johnny 

Walk and 500 children in the Children’s event on Saturday.   

 Deputy Mayor Guthro stated that he attended the 105th Annual Review of the 219 

Army Cadet Corp which was amazing. 

 Police Chief MacNeil attended Tim Horton’s Day Camp. 
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 Councillor MacDonald stated that he also attended the Johnny Miles Running 

Event weekend. He thanked the town departments for their contribution to this event. 

REZONING – TOWN OF NEW GLASGOW - STELLARTON ROAD 

Council considered an application for the Town of New Glasgow for a Land-Use 

Map amendment for the rezoning of property at Stellarton Road PID(s) 

01008440/65085094 & 65085086 from R2/R3 to C3 to ensure compliance with the 

Town of New Glasgow Secondary Planning Strategy. 

 The Public Hearing was advertised in the newspaper and no written submissions 

have been received. The Planning Advisory 

 Mayor Dicks asked if there was anyone present to speak for or against the 

application. 

 There was no one present to speak for or against the application. 

 It was regularly moved and seconded that the application be referred to Council. 

 Motion carried. 

ADJOURNMENT 

 It was regularly moved and seconded that the meeting be adjourned. 

 Motion carried. 


